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March 25, 2023

Village of Rycroft

Box 360

Rycroft, Alta

TOH3A0

RE: Rycroft Merry Pioneers

Att: Peter

Hello,

| am writing on behalf of the Rycroft Merry Pioneers with regards to the Nobles
Floor Polisher which was purchased from Weaver Bros. Auction. We had paid
$635.25 in May of 2022,

The polisher did not work. The Village hauled it to Wesclean in Grande Prairie for
us to get a quote on repairs. They went thru the machine and gave us an
estimate for repairs being $3242.60. There were parts missing from the machine
and parts that need to be replaced. | spoke with the Service Tech and he advised
that the machine is well worth repairing. He said that to buy that machine new is
approximately $15,000.

We feel that it would be a great asset to the Hall to have a machine like this. Qur
janitor is washing the floors now with a mop. Their job would be so much easier
if we had a machine like this that worked.

Everything is going great at the Merry Pioneers. We are asking if the Village
would consider paying the cost to have the machine repaired. If the Village paid
the cost, we would leave the polisher in the Hall if we were ever to move out of
the Hall, although that is not likely to happen. We are very happy with the
working relationship we have with the Village.



We had our Annual Meeting in February and people are happy with what is going
on. We have our monthly potlucks, monthly live music. We have a Shuffieboard
Tournament and Crib Tournament set for May.

On June 5% we are hosting the seniors of the communities around us for Seniors
week. We will be serving lunch and have entertainment.

Thank you for your consideration of this request and we look forward to hearing
from you.

Brenda Day
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President
Rycroft Merry Pioneers



